COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Tuesday, 10th April 2007

HEADED ITEM 12
Re: Quarry at De Selby, Saggart – Roadstone, Dublin Ltd

Reg. Ref. SDQU05A/3

An Emergency Motion was taken at the meeting of the County Council on 12th March 2007.    

The Motion stated as follows:

“That this Council immediately cancel the registration of the quarry at De Selby, Saggart, Co. Dublin by Roadstone Limited on the 22nd April 2005, on the basis that information provided by the applicant  may be false, and may mislead South Dublin County Council.”

A Report from the Manager was read at the meeting (See Minute no. C/0118/07).

Following contributions, Mr. T. Doherty, Director of Planning responded to the Member’s queries and it was Agreed that, subject to appropriate legal advice, an entry would be made in the Planning Register relating to the Roadstone quarry registration to the effect that there was a dispute on the title rights to this land and that a further report on the matter would be brought to the April meeting of the Council.

The matter was referred to the Law Agent.  In reply the Law Agent states that “there seems to be a misapprehension about the effect of the registration of this quarry under the Planning and Development Act 2000.   Registration is a duty which falls upon the quarry operator and it does not convey upon him the right to do anything which is not otherwise authorised.   The duty to state true and accurate details rests upon the applicant and any shortcomings are not the fault of the Planning Authority.

Roadstone Dublin Ltd claim to have a right to quarry on portion of the lands owned by Mr. and Mrs Joyce.  This is a title dispute between Mr. and Mrs. Joyce on the one hand and Roadstone Dublin Ltd. on the other hand.  SDCC has no function in this as arbitrator or referee”.
The Director of Planning and other officials met Mr. and Mrs. Joyce and another local resident, on Thursday 29th March, to discuss their concerns.  Issues other than ownership were raised at the meeting and it was agreed that these would be examined and legal advice obtained as necessary.  A further report on these matters will be brought to the Tallaght Area Committee.  

The items of correspondence received from and on behalf of the Joyce family regarding the registration of the quarry have been placed on the Planning Register.
